
 

 
 

 

Memo 
 
Date: April 22, 2025 
 
To:  Priests, deacons, brothers, sisters, chancery, parishes and schools’ 
  staff  
 

From:  Maureen Smith, director, Office of Communications 

 

Re:   Cancellation of canonization of Carlo Acutis 
 

           
Upon the news of the passing of Pope Francis all canonizations are on hold. 
 
The canonization of Carlo Acutis has been postponed by the Vatican due to 
Sede Vacante. Therefore, we must cancel the event on Sunday, April 27, at 
Holy Vietnamese Martyrs. 
 
Thank you so much for your patience and understanding. 
 
 


